
 

February 21, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2677 by House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2677 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2677 would repeal KSA 75-6705, which prohibits money appropriated by the 

Legislature to be used for:  (1) Publicity or propaganda relating to gun control; (2) preparing, 

distributing, or using any informational materials or communications designed to affect any 

legislation, regulation or action relating to gun control; and (3) salary or expenses of any grant or 

contract recipient related to any activity designed to influence legislation, appropriation, 

regulation, administrative action or executive order relating to gun control.   

 

 The Governmental Ethics Commission indicates that enactment of HB 2677 would have 

no fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

 

 

cc: Mark Skoglund, Governmental Ethics  


